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STAY IN THE LOOP WITH UPDATES AND ANNOUNCEMENTS!

e Welcome New CBOC Members!

AT A GLANCE ® West Construction Updates

® Crocker Construction Updates & More!

COMMITTEE RESPONSBLITES

Oversight Committee shall:

Y etome

NEW CBOC MEMBERS!

The District is pleased to welcome Deb Kelly and
Lori Williams as the newest members of the
Citizens’ Bond Oversight Committee (CBOC) for
Measure H.

Deb and Lori bring valuable experience and
community insight to the committee, which plays
a vital role in ensuring transparency and
accountability in the use of Measure H bond
funds. These funds support critical improvements
across our schools — enhancing safety,
upgrading facilities, and creating better learning
environments for students.

Recently our CBOC Members toured all
campuses to see the new updates of each site!
Pictured are all CBOC members at West. We're
grateful for their commitment to serving our
community and helping oversee the continued
success of Measure H projects.

e Inform the public concerning the District’'s expenditure of the GO bond proceeds;
e Review expenditure reports produced by the District to ensure that the bond proceeds were

expended only for the purposes set forth;

e Present to the Board in public session, an annual written report outlining their activities and
conclusions regarding the expenditure of both bond proceeds.



West School Construction Updates

Exciting developments are underway at West Elementary School, where the construction of
the new Multi-Purpose Room (MPR) is currently in progress.

Contractors have been diligently working on completing underground utility tie-ins and
grading the site. In construction, grading involves shaping and leveling the ground to create
a stable, even surface for the building while ensuring proper drainage throughout the area.

With the groundwork nearing completion, contractors are now outlining the building
footings, which will serve as the foundation for the new MPR structure, as illustrated in the
photo below.

The District eagerly anticipates continued advancements on this significant project, which
will provide students and staff with a modern, functional space for assemblies,
performances, and community events.

Pictured are our CBOC
members along with a
Few of our E]aciliﬂes
team members +our‘in3

all campuses !

~ SCAN ME -

If you are interested in receiving regular project updates and would like to be added to our West
School Communication Distribution List, please call the HCSD District Office at 650-342-5193
or CLICK on this LINK to access a form to complete online or scan the QR Code!




Crocker Middle School Projects

Culinary Arts & Waterline Relocation

Culinary Arts Project at Crocker:

This project consisted of the transformation of the previous staff work room into the New
Culinary Arts Space! Phase | is now complete! Contractors worked on removing previously
fixed items such as cabinets, work stations, and flooring. They added new drywall and
paint, providing a new brighter Culinary Arts Space. Installation of new electrical outlets,
new sinks with hot water, new refrigerator and new furnishings brought the Culinary Arts
space to life!

Phase Il will commence in Summer 2026, which includes adding storage, relocating the
sink and providing new casework, floor installation, and adding additional furnishings to
complete the dining room.

Town of Hillsborough Waterline Relocation:
Contractors worked throughout the summer
to quickly relocate a waterline that went
through the Crocker campus that fed water
to the Town of Hillsborough. All trenches

that were made have been backfilled. Now
the new waterline has been relocated and

is actively working! It’s been a pleasure
working closely with the Town of Hillsborough
on this project!




South School Construction Updates

NEW HVAC Units, Roofing and Fire Alarms!
Facility Upgrades at South! Cw}

We are thrilled to share that South School received .
some major upgrades over the summer to make our SOUTH SCHUUL

building safer, more efficient, and more comfortable —TIGERS =
for students and staff.

e New HVAC Units - The new heating, ventilation, and air conditioning
systems have been installed throughout the school. These units will
provide more consistent temperatures in every classroom and improve air
guality, creating a healthier and more comfortable learning environment.

¢ New Roofs - South received brand new roofing on all buildings. This
important upgrade will protect classrooms from the elements, improve
insulation, and extend the life of our school facility.

e Upgraded Fire Alarms - Safety is always a top priority! South School
now has a modern fire alarm system, ensuring quicker alerts, improved
monitoring, and greater protection for our entire school community.

Contractor and consultants are working closely together to tie up loose ends and
complete these projects at South!

Please visit our website at:

l ?r?gg @ h++|99:/ / www.hcsdkaora/ Paae/ 432
For detailed Measure H Project upda’res!




